MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
THURSDAY 20TH MAY 2010
PRESENT:  Steven Rowe (Chair), Douglas Mair, Sophie Jeanes, Martha MacBean, Greg Ryall, Natasha Moore, 
Rachel Goddard, Rory Newbery, Caroline Goode, Lucy Beer, Jasmine Cottrell, Kyle Reynolds, Edward Uden, 
Mrs Chittenden, Mr Johnson, Dr Melvin (for part of the meeting), Mrs Bird.  (Year 9 art students were also present).
1.  Apologies – Adam Kagi, Year 10 Curriculum Co-ordinator(s), Year 9 Curriculum Co-ordinator(s) would try to attend later in the meeting.
2.  Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
· Parliamentary Film – Steven reported on the recent trip to London (prize for the winning film).
· Toilets – Maths block are being done in the Summer.  Steven felt that the new toilets in the Spine worked well and thanked Mr Bewley (in his absence) for all his work in connection with this.
· Sustainable Schools – to be discussed under item 3.
· Year 9 Art – to be discussed under item 3.
· West Dorset Community Plan – they had spoken to Student Voice.
· Year Councils – to be discussed under item 5.  Year 10 – Connexions – didn’t happen.  Trip to Thorpe Park has been organised.  Year 11 – Canteen cashless catering system – Mrs Chittenden reported that, after speaking to other schools (Mrs Harley’s new school being one of them) it had been decided that there was no benefit to this School.  It would probably mean reducing staff and would cost approx. £22,000 to put in place.
· County Pupil Voice – DASP Pupil Voice on 1st July at 1.30 pm – a celebration of all that has been achieved this year.  Mrs Chittenden asked the Year 9 art students if they could be available on that date to give a presentation to the meeting.  Other schools would also be doing presentations.
· Any other business – Tabletennis tables – the suggested site was thought to be a good idea.  The Sleep-Out raised £3,190 and certificates would be presented to those who took part – well done.  
3.  Student Voice Awards

(i) Sustainable Schools – approximately half of Student Voice took part.  An email had been received from the visitors which commented on the “enormous enthusiasm” of the students and thanked them all – students, staff and visitors.  Mrs Chittenden said well done and reported that the School is now through to the finals on 15th June at Bath Assembly Rooms.  Two staff and four students would be able to attend and it was suggested that the Year 8 girl who had nominated us should go, along with Steven Rowe.  After today’s election two more students could be selected.  With regard to the 10:10 Project, the new Government are pledging their support and a short clip was shown of the Prime Minister and the Energy & Climate Change Secretary where they promised that they will reduce central government carbon emissions by 10% within 12 months.

(ii) Speaker’s Award – The Speaker of the House of Commons competition – Steven had written an essay (which was circulated at the meeting) and made the application for the award with Mrs Chittenden on line.  The Art project and the Student Voice project featured strongly in this application.  We may qualify for a certificate, plaque or money.
4.  Student Voice next year

Steven asked for ideas on how Student Voice could be better publicised.  Could it be better organised?  How do Sixth Formers run Student Union? – apparently anyone can turn up.  Doug suggested that Year Councils and Student Voice could be merged, but we would have to cut down on numbers.  Mr Johnson thinks it makes a difference that Student Voice takes place during lesson time rather than in students’ own time.  Mrs Chittenden felt that it should be worked out how to open SV up to more reps and still keep it manageable.  We could have more people (bigger room needed!) – sub-committees might be the answer.  With Year Councils anyone can go, not just those elected.  Mr Johnson suggested calling the Year Council ‘Student Voice’ and then filter in people to that meeting (volunteers not elected).  Steven added that there could be a Year Student Voice and then a full Student Voice.  At the beginning of the year SV reps were elected from Year Council.  With regard to numbers, it was suggested having 7 reps instead of 5.  Should there be a maximum number of representatives on SV – say 25?  Mrs Chittenden said that if someone had something worth saying, it should be easier to be on Student Voice.  If there were smaller meetings, anyone with a particular subject could go forward to the Student Voice meeting.  Natasha felt that Student Voice representatives should be on Student Voice all the time and Steven suggested that there could be 5 ‘regulars’ and 2 ‘extras’ who come to meetings sometimes.  With regard to publicising SV more, Doug wondered whether the VLE could be used and Steven suggested Facebook.  There was a suggestion that a submission form could be linked into the THS website (Doug would speak to Mrs Taylor).  Mr Johnson made the point that Facebook is filtered within School but thought that a blog might work.  Mr Johnson said that the VLE is new and the Science Department are particularly pushing forward with it, but its use will increase.  (Go to THS website, click on THS Zones, and then on the VLE.)  Steven asked people how often they thought SV should meet (at present once every half term).  Perhaps more informal meetings could be held more often.  It was agreed that the present meetings held on a Friday lunchtime should be changed to Tuesdays next year.  Steven said that he had often struggled to circulate agenda, etc, to reps and suggested having a ‘head’ of each year group to feedback to others and this was thought to be a good idea.
5.  Year Councils
· Year 9 – Comments were made about the Year 9 merit card system – it has slowed right down since Easter and now it doesn’t appear to be happening.  Students don’t like the WHSmith £5 voucher for various reasons and suggested a canteen credit instead or High Street vouchers.  It was also felt that sometimes it is unfair that an average student is given a merit for a good piece of work when other students who are consistently producing good work don’t get one.  Mrs Chittenden suggested that reps should feed back to Ms Brook.  The system is planned to extend to Year 10 as it is generally seen to be working well.  It was suggested that Year 11 could have merits for attending revision clubs and Mr Johnson said that this year they had been running a voucher system for Year 11 students turning up for revision.  Students might turn up only for the food and not to revise!  Some students prefer to revise at home so don’t go to sessions provided in school.  This could be discussed at Year Councils.
· Year 10 –Thorpe Park trip.
· Year 11 –Have been planning the Prom – Steven thanked Dr Melvin for the contribution.  Doug mentioned that the water fountain by the C block was not working at present.  Dr Melvin didn’t realise that there was a problem but said that he would go to the Site Manager straight after the meeting to get it sorted.
· Sixth Form – in exams.
6.  Election of new Chair

Staff left the room to enable the students to vote – the new Chair is Caroline Goode and the Vice-Chair is Rory Newbery.

7.  Chair’s remarks

Steven reviewed the events/successes of the past year including 10:10 campaign, Sleepout, new toilets.  He thanked everyone for coming to the meetings and gave particular mention to the Thomas Hardye Café, Mrs Chittenden, and Doug Mair for the help they had given him.  He also wished Caroline and Rory luck for the next year.
8.  Any other business

A short video was shown about homework featuring THS students.  
Mrs Chittenden asked for interested Year 9 and 10 students to stay after the meeting to see whether anyone would be able to accompany her to St Mary’s First School on Friday morning.
With regard to the Rights Respecting Schools poster competition, judging was taking place for the Year 9s, and the deadline for Year 10 is Friday.

Dr Melvin thanked Steven on behalf of the School for being the best Chair of Student Voice so far, and for the work he has done, particularly on the Sustainable Schools Award.
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